CHARGING FOR PROGRAMS 
The cost of your meetings normally will not be an issue for your members as long as you keep things reasonable and the programs worthwhile. Your objective should be to cover all out-of-pocket costs, at a minimum. A well-managed program series should certainly not drain the chapter treasury, and should in fact contribute to the treasury. Do remember, however, that as STMA is a non-profit organization, so is the chapter. Concentrate on quality networking  
and programs rather than on building up a large treasury. 
These are the costs you should try to cover in fees for a given meeting: 
· Meals and beverage (or charge based on consumption) 
· Meeting space fees (if any) 
· Audio-visual rentals 
· Speaker fees (if any) 
· Cost of advance promotion for meeting 
It is wise to request registration and payment be made before the event. It lets you plan more accurately for the number of meals, etc. Most hotels/restaurants require a guarantee figure at least 48 hours in advance. If you guarantee 50 attendees and only 30 people show up, you must still pay for the 20 no-shows. Your chapter should establish, and publicize to the general membership, an invoicing policy for no-shows if you do not collect fees in advance. 
Price the event low; it is a good idea to have a member charge and a higher non-member charge.  This allows non-members the opportunity to see what you’re all about, and at the same time gives an added value to membership. Some chapters include the price of membership in the registration fee. Others include free admittance to all educational events in the price of membership.

Advance payment simplifies your bookkeeping and keeps the chapter out of the receivable business. You may also want to set a lower fee to those who sign up and pay (maybe 2 weeks) ahead of the event. This encourages early payment and helps you plan more accurately. Some chapters use the electronic Pay Pal system to collect fees.
You may offset costs by getting commercial vendors to sponsor parts of the meeting. When doing this be sure to establish policies that are fair to your vendors. 
